
 Wetaskiwin Composite High School 
 4619 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB  T9A 0R6 

 Phone : (780) 352-2295 
 Email :  wc@wrps11.ca 

 www.wetaskiwincomp.ca 

 January 5, 2022 

 Dear Parents and Students, 

 Happy New Year! 

 With the Provincial Government’s extension of the Christmas break, students will now be 
 returning to school on Monday, January 10, 2022. As a result, our final exam schedule has 
 changed and the last days of classes have been modified for various groups. Please keep these 
 important dates in mind as we finish Semester 1: 

 ●  Friday, January 21st  - Last day of classes for core  subjects in grades 9-12 (e.g. Math, 
 Science, English and Social Studies). 

 ●  Tuesday, January 25th  - Last day of classes for grades  9-12 options, Physical 
 Education and K&E courses. 

 ●  Wednesday, January 26th  - Last day of classes for  Alternate Education Students (e.g. 
 GOALs, RLS and ALS). 

 Final exams in core subjects will take place on Monday, January 24th and Tuesday, January 
 25th. Final exams will be shortened and will be conducted during the period in which the course 
 is timetabled. Teachers may choose to have students complete final exams in just one period on 
 Monday, January 24th, or they may choose to break the final exam up into two sections 
 whereby students write one section on Monday the 24th and the other section on Tuesday the 
 25th. Students are encouraged to talk with their classroom teachers to determine final exam 
 dates. Please refer to the schedule on p. 2 for more information. 

 The Provincial Government also announced that Diploma Exams for Grade 12 students have 
 been cancelled. As a result, students will complete a final exam created by their teachers on 
 January 24th and 25th instead. Again, final exams may take place in one class period on the 
 Monday, or may be spread over the two days (i.e. Monday and Tuesday). Students should 
 speak to their diploma teachers for more information on the administration of these exams. 

 Also during the two exam days (Monday the 24th and Tuesday the 25th), high school seminars 
 will be cancelled during Period 1. However, Grade 9 Essentials will still continue as usual and 
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 attendance will be taken. Grade 9s will be given the opportunity to study for their exams during 
 this time. 

 Finally, exam make-up days will take place from January 26th to 28th. Teachers may request 
 some students to attend during this time if they have missed other tests or assignments. This 
 will be communicated to students prior to the start of exam week. No classes are scheduled for 
 these three days. 

 Good luck with your final exams, and we look forward to seeing you in Semester 2! 

 Sincerely, 

 Mrs. K. Elgert 
 Principal 
 Wetaskiwin Composite High School 
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